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and RPF calculation, the selection of 
PAHs to include in the RPF approach, 
the derivation of RPFs for selected 
PAHs, and the uncertainties and 
limitations associated with the RPF 
approach. The purpose of the 
teleconference is for the panel to receive 
a briefing on the draft technical 
document and for members to clarify 
the charge to the panel. During the face- 
to-face meeting, the panel will review 
the technical document. 

Availability of Meeting Materials: 
Agendas and materials in support of 
these meetings will be placed on the 
EPA Web site at http://www.epa.gov/sab 
in advance of each meeting. For 
technical questions and information 
concerning EPA’s draft document, 
please contact Dr. Lynn Flowers at (703) 
347–8537, or flowers.lynn@epa.gov. 

Procedures for Providing Public Input: 
Public comment for consideration by 
EPA’s federal advisory committees and 
panels has a different purpose from 
public comment provided to EPA 
program offices. Therefore, the process 
for submitting comments to a federal 
advisory committee is different from the 
process used to submit comments to an 
EPA program office. 

Federal advisory committees and 
panels, including scientific advisory 
committees, provide independent 
advice to EPA. Members of the public 
can submit comments for a federal 
advisory committee to consider as it 
develops advice for EPA. They should 
send their comments directly to the 
Designated Federal Officer for the 
relevant advisory committee. Oral 
Statements: In general, individuals or 
groups requesting an oral presentation 
at a public teleconference will be 
limited to three minutes per speaker, 
with no more than a total of 30 minutes 
for all speakers. At the face-to-face 
meeting, presentations will be limited to 
five minutes, with no more than a total 
of one hour for all speakers. Each person 
making an oral statement should 
consider providing written comments as 
well as their oral statement so that the 
points presented orally can be expanded 
upon in writing. Interested parties 
should contact Mr. Aaron Yeow, DFO, 
in writing (preferably via e-mail) at the 
contact information noted above by June 
1, 2010 for the teleconference and by 
June 14, 2010 for the face-to-face 
meeting, to be placed on the list of 
public speakers. Written Statements: 
Written statements should be supplied 
to the DFO via email at the contact 
information noted above by June 1, 2010 
for the teleconference and by June 14, 
2010 for the face-to-face meeting so that 
the information may be made available 
to the Committee members for their 

consideration. Written statements 
should be supplied in one of the 
following electronic formats: Adobe 
Acrobat PDF, MS Word, MS 
PowerPoint, or Rich Text files in IBM– 
PC/Windows 98/2000/XP format. 
Submitters are requested to provide 
versions of signed documents, 
submitted with and without signatures, 
because the SAB Staff Office does not 
publish documents with signatures on 
its Web sites. 

Accessibility: For information on 
access or services for individuals with 
disabilities, please contact Mr. Aaron 
Yeow at (202) 343–9878 or 
yeow.aaron@epa.gov. To request 
accommodation of a disability, please 
contact Mr. Yeow preferably at least ten 
days prior to each meeting to give EPA 
as much time as possible to process 
your request. 

Dated: May 12, 2010. 

Anthony F. Maciorowski, 
Deputy Director, EPA Science Advisory Staff 
Office. 
[FR Doc. 2010–11830 Filed 5–17–10; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 6560–50–P 

EXPORT-IMPORT BANK OF THE 
UNITED STATES 

Economic Impact Policy 

This notice is to inform the public 
that the Export-Import Bank of the 
United States has received an 
application for a $49.3 million 
guarantee to support the U.S. export of 
aircraft tooling equipment to Mexico 
and the United Kingdom. The U.S. 
exports will enable the Mexican and 
British facilities to produce composite 
aircraft parts. All of the new Mexican 
and British production will be sent back 
to the U.S. for final assembly into 
business aircraft. Available information 
indicates that this type of supply chain 
structure exists because of the need for 
industry participants to produce 
technically specific goods at proprietary 
facilities. Interested parties may submit 
comments on this transaction by e-mail 
to economic.impact@exim.gov or by 
mail to 811 Vermont Avenue, NW., 
Room 947, Washington, DC 20571, 
within 14 days of the date this notice 
appears in the Federal Register. 

Jonathan J. Cordone, 
Senior Vice President and General Counsel. 
[FR Doc. 2010–11801 Filed 5–17–10; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 6690–01–P 

FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS 
COMMISSION 

Notice of Public Information 
Collection(s) Being Reviewed by the 
Federal Communications Commission, 
Comments Requested 

May 13, 2010. 
SUMMARY: The Federal Communications 
Commission, as part of its continuing 
effort to reduce paperwork burden 
invites the general public and other 
Federal agencies to take this 
opportunity to comment on the 
following information collection(s), as 
required by the Paperwork Reduction 
Act (PRA) of 1995, 44 U.S.C. 3501 – 
3520. Comments are requested 
concerning: (a) whether the proposed 
collection of information is necessary 
for the proper performance of the 
functions of the Commission, including 
whether the information shall have 
practical utility; (b) the accuracy of the 
Commission’s burden estimate; (c) ways 
to enhance the quality, utility, and 
clarity of the information collected; (d) 
ways to minimize the burden of the 
collection of information on the 
respondents, including the use of 
automated collection techniques or 
other forms of information technology, 
and (e) ways to further reduce the 
information collection burden on small 
business concerns with fewer than 25 
employees. 

The FCC may not conduct or sponsor 
a collection of information unless it 
displays a currently valid control 
number. No person shall be subject to 
any penalty for failing to comply with 
a collection of information subject to the 
Paperwork Reduction Act (PRA) that 
does not display a currently valid OMB 
control number. 
DATES: Written Paperwork Reduction 
Act (PRA) comments should be 
submitted on or before July 19, 2010. If 
you anticipate that you will be 
submitting PRA comments, but find it 
difficult to do so within the period of 
time allowed by this notice, you should 
advise the FCC contact listed below as 
soon as possible. 
ADDRESSES: Direct all PRA comments to 
Nicholas A. Fraser, Office of 
Management and Budget, via fax at 202– 
395–5167 or via the Internet at 
Nicholas_A._Fraser@omb.eop.gov and 
to the Federal Communications 
Commission via email to PRA@fcc.gov. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Judith B. Herman, Office of Managing 
Director, (202) 418–0214. For additional 
information, contact Judith B. Herman, 
OMD, 202–418–0214, or email judith– 
b.herman@fcc.gov. 
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